                                                                                                January 2020
Dear Parent,
Happy New Year! As the pupils are now settled in to our new term, I would like to give you some information about what they are going to experience in their learning.

In Maths, for most pupils, the main topic will be numbers to 1000 where we will be working on place value and ordering numbers. Pupils will identify what each digit in a 3 figure number represents eg what does the 3 represent in the number 532. We will be identifying which numbers come before and after eg what comes before 600 or what comes after 299.  Pupils will be counting on in 1s, 10s and 100s. However we will also keep up the work on our 2, 5 and 10 times tables. Pupils will continue with the Tables Challenge where they complete computations in 3 minutes and if they get them all correct, can progress to the next level. Pupils enjoy this as they are keen to beat their previous scores and it challenges some pupils who are confident, to learn the 3 and 4 times tables too. I encourage you to keep practising the tables at home with your child to build up their confidence and also continue to support them with their weekly maths homework which will focus on the work being taught in class. All pupils will be working on recognising 2D and 3D shape and studying Time. This will include days of the week and months of the year and they will be working on ‘half past’ using both analogue and digital ways of telling the time and linking them together. Pupils will also be studying halves and quarters.
Pupils will be continuing with Jolly Grammar and Spelling at their different stages and this will be done along with the weekly spelling homework. We will continue to develop comprehension through reading, topic work, and cloze passages. Some pupils will continue with or be introduced to, Book Detectives, to further develop their comprehension of texts in addition to text features such as contents, index and glossary. Book Detective work will be carried out in a separate jotter which will be sent home. Depending on their stage, not all pupils will receive this at this time.
Our topic this term is Ancient Egypt. It is obviously a historical based topic and pupils will learn about historical evidence and the work of archaeologists. I am hoping to get an archaeologist in to school to talk about his work. 
I have planned lots of exciting artwork in conjunction with this and some great work in Music amongst other areas. ICT will involve a lot of personal, paired and group research on this topic. Pupils made a great start on this already this week.
PE this term will continue to be with me on Wednesdays and with Miss Sang on Fridays. We will be working on gymnastics this term. We will use the floor mats and large apparatus which will develop skills of strength and balance as well as focussing on moving along equipment safely. On Wednesday, the pupils loved this and have been taught how to take out and put back the equipment safely. Later in the term we will build up their gymnastic skills into a small routine, linking together their balances and moves. In addition to this, weather permitting, we will continue to go out to run or walk a mile. Pupils decide themselves how they do their mile and most pupils do a mixture of running and walking, with some choosing to do more than a mile within the given time. 
The pupils have been developing in confidence with their daily French. They have been learning some greetings, colours, numbers to 30 and weather related words and phrases. Some pupils will be given the opportunity to ‘be the teacher’ by leading the class when calculating dinner numbers and taking the register. They are eager to learn and are picking up a lot of other French vocabulary on a day to day basis by hearing it as I use it when talking about daily activities, as well as short specific lessons. 
We will continue to have a student PSA in class this term.  Mrs Leitch is on placement in our class every Tuesday and she will support individual pupils and groups with their work. She will continue with her placement next term. 
Miss Sang will continue to teach the class every Friday and continue to cover my Non Class Contact time at the end of Thursday.

As always, any concerns or questions, no matter how small, just catch me  or Miss Sang at the end or beginning of the day, or pop a note in the school diary. 
Looking forward to a busy, exciting term.

Kind regards 

Gillian Stewart
